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By Senators Robinson and Wilson, C.; by request of Health Care Authority





AN ACT Relating to prohibiting dual enrollment between school employees' benefits board and public employees' benefits board programs; and amending RCW 41.05.742.

BE IT ENACTED BY THE LEGISLATURE OF THE STATE OF WASHINGTON:
Sec.   RCW 41.05.742 and 2020 c 8 s 4 are each amended to read as follows:
Beginning with the 2022 plan year, individuals are limited to a single enrollment in medical, dental, and vision plans ((among)) in either the school employees' benefits board ((and)) or the public employees' benefits board ((plans. However, individuals may be enrolled in both public employees' benefits board and school employees' benefits board plans as long as those enrollments are across different types of plans, such as medical, dental, and vision)). The school employees' benefits board and the public employees' benefits board shall adopt policies to reflect this single enrollment requirement.
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